
 

 

The CBGMA board met Saturday, March 9, 2019, at Bethel Assembly of God’s fellowship hall in 
Corpus Christi. Present were Don Woods, John Holman, Len Hutsell, Larry Surginer, Jason 
Woods, and Emma Williams. 
 
Len Hutsell opened in prayer.  
 
Minutes of the board meeting held January 26, 2019, and the general membership meeting 
held February 16, 2019, were approved as reviewed following a motion by John Holman and 
second by Jason Woods.  
 
The treasurer’s report was approved as reviewed following a motion by John Holman and 
second by Len Hutsell. 
 
Len Hutsell reported the Butter Churn schedule for the next few months: 
 April 12 – Gospel Crossroads and Lilly Hutton 
 May 10 – John Holman and Larry Surginer 
 June 7 – Don Woods and Jason Woods 
 July 12 – John Holman and Emma Williams 
 August 9 – The Milburns and Mountain Grass and Don Woods 
 September 13 – Gospel Crossroads and Deanna Walter 
 October 11 – Len and Esther Hutsell and a soloist or group as yet undetermined 
 
Recording or filming of CBGMA functions is not to be allowed, following a motion by Larry 
Surginer and second by Jason Woods. 
 
Butter Churn singings need at least two people (2 soloists, a group and soloist, or 2 groups) to 
sing, following a motion by John Holman and second by Emma Williams. 
 
Legal representation will be decided by Don Woods, Larry Surginer, and Len Hutsell (president, 
vice-president, and chairman of the board) following a motion by Emma Williams and second 
by Jason Woods. 
 
The next convention will be held February 21 and 22, 2020, due to the 14th being Valentine’s 
Day, following a motion by Jason Woods and second by John Holman. 
 
Next year’s convention (2020) will be held at Glory Bound Baptist Church at Elmendorf, 
following a motion by Jason Woods and second by Len Hutsell.  
 
Following a motion by Len Hutsell and second by John Holman, two showcases will be held to 
present possible songs for the song of the year award, one to be held in the Corpus Christi 



 

 

area and one in the San Antonio area. Songwriters may present a maximum of three songs for 
consideration, the same three at each showcase, and may appoint someone to sing for them, 
should they be unable to do so. 
 
Charles A. Shipp and Lydia Hutton became life-time members of CBGMA following a motion by 
John Holman and second by Emma Williams. 
 
Dues for supporting members were changed from $40 to $20 per year following a motion by 
John Holman and second by Jason Woods. 
 
Purchase of 500 stylus pens at $0.69 each ($345 total) to advertise CBGMA was approved 
following a motion by Len Hutsell and second by John Holman. 
 
The next board meeting is tentatively scheduled for June 8, 2019. 
 
A songwriter’s showcase is tentatively scheduled in the San Antonio area July 27, 2019, from 1 
to 5 PM at a location yet to be determined. 
 
A songwriter’s showcase is tentatively scheduled in the Corpus Christi area September 21, 
2019, from 1 to 5 PM at Agua Dulce Baptist Church. 
 
John Holman closed in prayer. 
 
 


